
 

 

 

 

 

 

Ashwater Primary School 
Newsletter No.14 

Autumn Term. 25th January 2023 
01409 211228 

admin@ashwater.devon.sch.uk 

Dear Parents, 

 
Ashwater Ofsted  
 
We are so pleased by the outcome of Ashwater School’s recent Ofsted inspection. We are delighted that Ofsted have continued 
to rate Ashwater School as a ‘Good’ school. Ashwater School had what is called an ‘ungraded’ inspection because it was already 
a good school. This means the highest grade that could be achieved is to remain ‘Good’.  
 
Here is a message from our Chair of Governors 

OFSTED Inspection of our school 

Hopefully you have all had a chance to read the report by OFSTED following their inspection of our school just before Christmas. 

If you have not done so yet do look at it, it makes an informative read. 

Two inspectors spent a full day in the school and every aspect was probed and queried. Given the relatively small size of our 

school you can be assured that nothing was missed.  

In my years as a school governor, I have seen many OFSTED reports but this one is an absolute pleasure to read. The inspectors 

have fully endorsed what we already knew that Ashwater is a really good school. 

Our children are happy to come to school, considerate and love to learn. Importantly they feel safe and the older ones support 

the younger ones. It’s a real family. 

Well-deserved praise is given to Mrs Alford and her team for always expecting, and achieving, the best for all our children. 

Please join me in thanking her and all the staff for doing such a superb job. And thank you for both choosing Ashwater and then 

supporting the team. 

John Lawlor 

Chair of the Governors 

 
The full report can be read here: https://www.thecareyfederation.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/Ofsted-Ashwater-Primary-School-
Final-2022.pdf 
 
As we have already shared with you, Ashwater Primary School is now officially a school for children 2-11 years of age. This 
means the future of the pre-school is secured. This together with our excellent Ofsted report secures the future of Ashwater 
School and historic concerns about its viability are well and truly put to bed. 

 

Enrichment Opportunities 
 
Well done to our netball team who competed on Monday at Holsworthy. The children selected for the 
team were: Y5 and Y6 and Amelia. They showed a real ‘Aim High’ attitude and progressed well through-
out the tournament getting to the semi-final and securing 3rd place. 
 

 
 
The Federation is part of the Devon Independent Schools Partnership (DISP) 
which is a collaboration of maintained primary schools, which we were instrumental in setting up . 
As part of this, theatre and drama workshops with the MED Theatre Group, have been organised at 
Hatherleigh Primary School. These are aimed at pupils who have particular talent in drama. Megan 
and Evie (Y6) were selected to attend these and are thoroughly enjoying them. 

 

 

Aim High; Be Resilient; Take Care of Each Other  

https://www.thecareyfederation.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/Ofsted-Ashwater-Primary-School-Final-2022.pdf
https://www.thecareyfederation.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/Ofsted-Ashwater-Primary-School-Final-2022.pdf


Icy Weather 
 
Thank you for patience and understanding with the delayed start last Wednesday due to the snow and ice. We do appreciate that this 

will cause inconvenience to parents, particularly if you have work or other commitments. The decision is never taken lightly but we have 

to risk assess whether our staff will be able to safely reach us in time in order to have sufficient ratios. It also means parents and children 

can come in safely, without rushing. We will always do our best to keep the school open and the delayed start enables us to do this. 

The icy conditions continued through the week but we were able to open at the usual time. However, I know that some parents strug-

gled to make it in on time because their localised areas were icy. Safety must always come first and we would rather you come in safely 

than rush and risk an accident.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Industrial Action 
 
I can confirm that industrial action will not affect the school on February 1st so school will be open as normal.  
 
At this point, I do not believe that the school will be affected by strike action on the other dates of 2nd March, 15th March and 16th 
March. However, if this changes, I will of course let you know. 
 
Home-Learning 
 
To update you, teachers will be introducing children to Mathletics this week in class and then it will be set as Home-Learning from week 
commencing 30th January. The Reception and Y1 version is called Maths Seed. Information will be shared with you next week, regarding 
how to access this from home. 
 
Reading Buddy will be introduced shortly after Mathletics. 
 
 
Staff News 
 
The search for a Kitchen Manager continues and Devon Norse are working hard to find a permanent replacement. We hope this position 
will be filled soon. I am aware having cover staff is not the same as having our own cook. Thank you for your patience with this. 
 
I am pleased to tell you that we have recruited Rose Allen as a new Meal Time Assistant. Rose has many years’ experience in this role 
and we look forward to her joining the team. Rose will be mostly based at Halwill but will also support at Ashwater. She has also experi-
ence as a Teaching Assistant so will help in Class 1 in Ashwater while Mrs Barrett is off. 
 
In addition, we welcome Evanda Hill, who has been appointed as a casual Meal Time Assistant and Breakfast Club cover. Evanda has also 
experience of working in schools.  

 

 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Safeguarding at Ashwater 

The Safeguarding Team 

 

Designated Safeguarding Lead:     Attendance Officer:  

Mrs R Alford       Miss S Revers 

         Safeguarding Governor: 

Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead:     Mrs A Clark  

Mrs R Cawsey—SENDCo 

Miss H Frayn  

We thank Gail Marshal for her many years as Safeguarding Governor. Due to Gail’s other commitments, she 

has stepped down from this role and Alison Clark is now the new Safeguarding Governor.  

Snapchat 

Snapchat is an app with an age restriction of 13. If messages are sent they disappear so it has the potential to 

be used as a form of bullying. Some children like the filter elements which allow you to change the way they 

look e.g. as an animal or a baby. It is advisable that if they are using Snapchat filters in this way, that they are          

supervised by an adult and that any images are not shared with others. Please see further information about 

Snapchat below. 



Dates for your diary:  

 

January 

26th    Bag2School 

 

February 

8th    Class 1 Assembly 9.15am 

13th to 17th   Half term 

March 

24th    Class 2 Assembly 9.15am 

31st    End of term 

April 

17th    Start of summer term 

May 

1st    Bank holiday 

8th    Bank holiday 

29th May to 2nd June Half term 

June 

5th    Non-pupil day  

July 

21st    Last day of term 

The Carey Qualities 

 Relationships by being Resilient, Resourceful, Reflective and Respectful 

Each Thursday children are awarded certificates in our Celebration Assembly for making a signifi-

cant effort to develop one of our Carey Qualities. Last week the following children were awarded 

certificates. Well done to them all. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For building 

Relationships 

For being 

Resilient 

For being 

Resourceful 

For being 

Reflective 

For being 

Respectful 

Ayda 

Elisabeth 

Darcey 

Faith 

Reggie 

Joshua B 

   




